NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The tentative 2025 special assessment roll of the Livingston County Water District No. 1 zones 1,
2,3 and 5, Conesus Lake County Sewer District — Ext. #8 and #9, and the Groveland Station County
Sewer District has been completed and is on file at Real Property Tax Services, Livingston County
Government Center, Rm. 207, 6 Court Street, Geneseo, N.Y.14454, for review during regular
business hours.

The Livingston County Board of Supervisors will hold a public hearing for owners of property
located within the County water and sewer districts listed above on October 8, 2025 at 1:35pm in
the Board of Supervisor’s Chambers, Livingston County Government Center, 6 Court Street,
Geneseo, N.Y.14454, to hear objections to the special assessment roll.

The special assessment pays for the construction of water and sewer systems. The special
assessment rolls show how many units you will be charged for water and/or sewer on your
property tax bill for 2026. A single family home is charged one improved unit. This is not a new
charge. This is an annual public hearing; therefore, each year you will receive a similar notice. If
you receive more than one notice, it is either because you own multiple tax parcels or have both

public water and sewer.




